IASFAA Program Committee Meeting Minutes 
1/29/10

The Program Committee Meeting Conference called convened at 9:30 a.m. on January 29, 2010. 

Online: Shelly Brimeyer, Amy Gaffney, Heather Gaumer, Kathie Walters, Gisella Baker, Karen Snyder, Marie Pleggenkuhle, Aaron Steffens, Joan Meyer, Terri Gronau, Gary Adams, Chad Olson, Tracey Havener, Mary Jacobsen, and Jennifer Schroeder. 
1.
Shelley started off by clearing up the misunderstanding with the rooms at the Embassy Suites. Originally they didn’t have us down for a block of rooms for Monday evening arrival; however, that issue has been cleared up. Monday evening has been added to the contract and the website registration has been revised to show this. 

2.
Aaron said that he has spoken with Laurie Wolf and she plans to speak to the Executive Council on Monday afternoon preceding the conference. She will plan on speaking at the fall conference in Iowa City. 
3.
Aaron spoke with Dave Bartlett and he asked that we put him on the Tuesday morning agenda so that he can be back on the road by 3 p.m. that day. He has another speaking engagement in Kansas on Thursday and Friday of that same week. 

4.
Aaron spoke with Mark Walsh about doing a session on Default Prevention. He also has to be in Minnesota sometime that week but isn’t sure when he will be coming through Iowa. He will check and get back to Aaron. He said he definitely wants to be there if his schedule permits. 

5.
Chad spoke with Steve Schuetz and he said that he can definitely come up with something on Institutional Methodology. Chad said he hadn’t heard back from Jim Brooks yet on his willingness to participate in our conference. 

6.
We will have Gisella update us at the next conference call on the session for SallieMae Paying for College, Part 2. 

7.
Shelley spoke with John Parker and he is on board with doing a session on Legislative Advocacy. 

8.
Tracy reported that Carolyn is on board with doing 3 presentations: 


1)
Loan Disclosures (co-present w/John Parker) 


2)
“Pell I Hear You Calling” 

3)
Final Rule Potpourri – this was originally considered as a general session; however, Aaron pointed out that we already have 2 General Sessions in place with Dave Bartlett (Federal Update) and Mark Walsh (Default Prevention), so if Carolyn does the Potpourri piece, we will schedule as a breakout session.
9.
We will get an update from Mary Jo on the next call regarding a session on the Smart Phone topic. 

10.
Kathie talked with Doug at CPS regarding a session on EDExpress for Direct Lending. Doug didn’t foresee any problems with this but will check his schedule and get back to Kathie. The idea was suggested that this be done as a joint session with Dave Bartlett as they would be easily able to tweak their hands on training session to PowerPoint. Aaron said he will run this idea by Dave Bartlett and get his opinion. 

 It was also suggested that we make combine this session into COD/EDExpress for DL; however, that was voted down and we will keep these sessions as two different ones since not everyone uses EDExpress. Shelley suggested that we can make sure and offset these two sessions at two different times so that anyone interested can attend both. 

11.
Amy and Courtney are still trying to connect to discuss the Staffing Modeling session. They have two people in mind and are working on this. If anyone else has any ideas they should contact Amy. We need to schedule people to lead these sessions. Shelley brought up the idea that Tim Kremer might have some valuable input into this session. 

12.
Shelley and Chad met with Abby at the Embassy Suites and let her know that we wanted to keep Scott’s Landing as a large breakout room and to keep the two smaller rooms that we originally met in as the vendor room. This keeps our vendors in the middle of the action! 
13.
Shelley will continue to work with Melissa on the Simply Your Life session. Amy said we should keep it light but pragmatic and Melissa said she can be their either day. 

14.
Concern was communicated over how soon the Registration would be available on the Web. Shelley said that “Save the Date” was already posted and Tracy said the official registration should be available soon. Shelley will work on a tentative agenda with session descriptions as there are schools that require their employees to show this before approving their staff to attend. 

15.
Laptops for the Conference – Kathie, Amy, Chad, and Joan have graciously volunteered to make their laptops available for the breakout sessions. Marie said she also has a laptop that we can use as backup if the need arises. 

Heather and Kathie reiterated that these laptops need to have Windows Vista and MS Office 7 or above in order for the presentations to work.  The hotel should have projectors for the rooms, along with the cords that connect to the laptops. 
Presenters should be prepared to bring flash drives with their presentations on them, but should also plan on sending the presentation to the session coordinator. The session coordinator will send the presentations to the designated laptop owner. 

16.
Chad reported that attendees staying at the Embassy Suites have breakfast provided with their room; however, commuters are on their own. Everyone has to pay for parking. 

17.
Entertainment


a.
Joan can provide the makeup 


b.
Marie has Guitar Hero for PS3 and 4 guitars that she is willing to let us use. 

c.
Chad will provide the KISS music. He will also send out a list of KISS song titles to our group. Everyone needs to look at this list and come up with suggestions for session names before our next conference call. 

18.
Name badges will have a band member’s name on them and these will be the team assignments for the duration of the conference. 

19.
The charity part of the conference will not be tied to the entertainment. There is no silent auction. Amy will get more info to the group later, but in tying in with our theme of keeping things simple, we will probably be asking for donations of every day items like toothpaste, laundry soap, shampoo etc and donate them to a shelter (to be named at a later date) in the Des Moines area. 

20.
Joan reported that the Fall IASFAA Conference will be in Iowa City at the Sheraton Downtown. Room rates for this conference have been secured at $79/night. 
Next Conference Call: Friday, February 12th.
